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GRAND KNIGHT’S NOTES 
Tim Helmer, Grand Knight      

      
     There are many great things ready to happen in 
the Knights of Columbus.  Plan now to attend the next 
meeting and be a part of something very special. 
     The Fish Fry was very successful again this year.  
Many thanks go out to all of the volunteers and 
supporters as well. 
     “I am My Brother’s Keeper” is an opportunity to 
help recruit new members and it begins after masses 
on April 21-22.  Please consider helping when asked.  
I will need two or three volunteers before and after 
each mass to talk to hand out cards and visit with 
potential members.  I will be calling soon. 
     The Senior Recognition Lunch is May 6.  Help is 
needed to prepare and cleanup.  Contact co-chairs 
Gene Ohlman or Jim Pickert to volunteer. 
 

 
 

OSWALDO SANDOVAL ORDINATION 

     As you know, our council has been sponsoring our 
own Oswaldo Sandoval during his time in the 
seminary.  He is now preparing for ordination.  
Congratulations to Oswaldo AND his family and many 
prayers to him. 
     His ordination is on Saturday, May 26, 10:30 a.m., 
at the Cathedral of St. Peter, 409 N. 15th St., 
Kansas City, KS.   
     His first Mass in English will be on May 26, at 
4:30 p.m., at St. Agnes Church, 5250 Mission Rd., 
Roeland Park, KS.  His first Mass in Spanish will be at 
St. Catherine Church, 205 S. Lawrence St., Emporia. 
 
 

FAMILY OF THE MONTH     

   Dan / Janet Schneider 

KNIGHT OF THE MONTH       

   Roger Wells 
 

 
 

NEW MEMBER 

     We welcome Jonathan Steinlage who has 
transferred into our council.  

 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 
CENTENNIAL CELEBRATION 

     Our council will be involved in the upcoming 
centennial celebration of the church building.  
Planning is still underway so watch for further details.  
Whatever level of involvement the council has, many 
members will be asked to pitch in.   
 

 

CALENDAR OF EVENTS  
 

 

• April 22 “I Am My Brother’s Keeper” 

 Knights of Columbus Open House 

 Breakfast after 8 and 9:30 a.m. Masses 
 

• April 23 Regular meeting – Rosary at 6:30 p.m., 

 Meeting at 7 p.m. 
 

• May 6 Senior Luncheon, after 11 a.m. Mass 

 

• May 8 Officers’ Meeting, 5:30 p.m. 
 

• May 21 Regular meeting – Rosary at 6:30 p.m., 

 Meeting at 7 p.m. 

 

• May 28 Memorial Day 

 Parade of flags at Sacred Heart Cemetery 

 

 
 

KNIGHTS NOTES 

• In a few weeks the council will be asking 
newsletter sponsors to renew their commitment.  
There’s usually a need to find a few new sponsors 
each year.  The cost is $45 annually 

• Council web site:  www.KofCEmporia.org 

• Want to receive the newsletter via e-mail?  
Contact Mark Runge (mrunge@emporia.edu).  It 
can also be viewed on the council’s web site.  
Between newsletters e-mail is utilized to keep the 
members updated in a timely manner. 

 
 

ADOPTED SEMINARIANS 
   The council’s adopted Sacred Heart seminarians for 
the 2011-2012 fraternal year are: 

   Thomas Vehige  Oswaldo Sandoval 
   Mundelein Seminary  Kenrick Glennon Seminary 
   1000 E. Maple Ave.  5200 Glennon Dr. 
   Mundelein, IL  60060  St. Louis, MO  63119 

 

 

 
Please support our newsletter sponsors 
& thank them for making it possible. 
 

 
 

 



 

 
 
 
 
 
 

 

 
 
 
 
 
 

    

THANK YOU TO OUR SPOTHANK YOU TO OUR SPOTHANK YOU TO OUR SPOTHANK YOU TO OUR SPONSORSNSORSNSORSNSORS    
    


